# Eye on the World July 8, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 8, 2023.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Riots in France – general description**

• An article by Staff titled "Over 1,300 Arrested in Fourth Night of Rioting Across France" was posted at breitbart.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "France Deploys 45,000 Police on Fifth Night of Nationwide Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Flaming Car 'Assassination' Attempt on French Mayor – Sees Wife and Child Injured as They Fled From Violent Mob" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "1,000 Buildings Burned, 5,600 Vehicles Destroyed, 3,300 Arrests in First Week of France Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Stores, Banks, Schools, Town Halls Burned and Looted in France: Damage Bill a Billion Dollars and Counting" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "French Media Reports Vigilante Gang Zip-Tying

Rioters and Handing Them to Police" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2023.

#### **Riots in France – comments about policeman shooting teen**

- An article by Staff titled "Grandmother of Slain French Teen Begs Rioters to Stop Looting and Smashing Businesses" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Crowdfunding Campaign to Support Cop Who Killed French Teen Surpasses Million Dollars" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

#### **Riots in France – migrant connection?**

- An article by Monica Showalter titled "France's Migrant Rioters Lash Out Well Beyond Protest Over a Bad Cop Incident" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 1, 2023.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Are France's Muslim Migrant Rioters Engaged in Jihad?" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 3, 2023.

### Hunter Biden soft plea deal - will it distract people from large crimes?

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Blowing the Lid Off the Cover-Up of Hunter Biden's Cushy Plea Deal" was posted at nypost.com on July 2, 2023.

### Biden repeats – he never spoke with Hunter about business deals

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "9 Times Joe Biden Denied Family Business Involvement Despite Evidence" was posted at breitbart.com on June 30, 2023.

### **Biden family business**

• An article by Tim Pearce titled " 'This President Is Compromised': Comer Says Biden Family Brokered Over \$40 Million-Worth of Foreign Deals" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Josh Christenson and Miranda Devine titled "Hunter Biden's Lawyer Lashes Out at IRS Whistleblowers 'Misinformation Campaign' in Error-Filled Letter" was posted at nypost.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "A 19-Point Time Line of Joe Biden's Infamous Links to the Family Business" was posted at breitbart.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by John Solomon and Nicholas Ballasy titled "'Nothing But Retaliation': IRS Agent Details Adverse Career Impact After Blowing Whistle on Biden" was posted at justthenews.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Benjamin Weingarten titled "IRS Whistleblowers Exposed DOJ's Biden Family Cover-Up – Who Will Expose the Crimes?" was posted at weingarten.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Ryan King titled "IRS Whistleblower Gary Shapley's Lawyers Fire Back at Hunter Biden Team" was posted at nypost.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled " 'Working Harder Than An Ugly Stripper': [Louisiana Senator John] Kennedy Says Establishment DC Is Involved in Massive Cover-Up [of Biden Family Business Dealings]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Kash Patel: 'Baffles the Mind' Why GOP State Officials Don't Investigate Hunter Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "The Bidens' Existential Threats to the American Rule of Law" was posted at townhall.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Has Only Answered Two Percent of Questions Asked About Biden Scandals Involving Classified Documents and Hunter's Overseas Business Deals; Shocking Study Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 6, 2023.

# WEF, WHO and UN – global intentions

• An article by Tim Hinchliffe titled "WEF Elites Admit Potential for 'Darker World' Where Central Bank Digital Currencies Could Be Government-Controlled" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "U.N. Seeks Options for Global Intervention, Governance

Over Artificial Intelligence" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2023.

# International censorship

• An article by David James titled "Australia May Be the Next Nation to Crush Free Speech With an Internet Censorship Law" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

# Origin of covid

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Mysterious Death of Wuhan Scientist Sparks Renewed Interest in Covid Origins; Research" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

### More international covid

• An article by Simon Kent titled "[Government Adviser] Says UK Will Obey Future Lockdowns: Citizens Have 'Learned the Behavior'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "Psychological Conditioning Will Make Future Lockdowns Acceptable to Public; UK Expert Says" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Military Board Rules Covid Jab Mandate Violated Rights of Fired Service Member" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

## **International vaccines**

• An article by Brenda Baletti titled "[Bill] Gates Commits \$400 Million to Test New TB Vaccine on 26,000 People in Africa and Southeast Asia" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 1, 2023.

### Are climate lockdowns coming?

• An article by Jake Welch titled "[Brexit Leader Nigel] Farage: Climate Lockdowns Are Coming, 'Mark My Words'" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 13, 2023.

#### Climate change – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2022, an article titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal' was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

## International electric vehicles

• An article by Pras Subramanian titled "Spectre: The Rolls-Royce of EVs Is Finally Here" was posted at yahoo.com on July 5, 2023.

## More international climate change

• An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "[French President] Emmanuel Macron Calls for International Tax to Combat 'Climate Change'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 28, 2023.

• An article by John Stossel titled "Spend Climate-Change Cash on Better Causes to Save Millions of Lives" was posted at nypost.com on July 2, 2023.

## International gender outlook

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Woke Wars: Radical Climate Activists Disrupt London Pride Parade for Partnering With Polluters" was posted at breitbart.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Elaine Mallon titled "Detransitioner: Genital Surgery 'Destroyed My Life'

'You Need to Be Insane' to Think This Helps Patients'' was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "[UK-Based Metro] Bank Refuses to Open Account for Parental Rights Group Opposing 'Trans' Surgeries for Kids" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "New U.N. Report Suggests LGBT Ideology Should Take Precedence Over Religious Freedom" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Anglican Church of Canada Publishes 'Blessing Over the Process of Gender Transition'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

### Russia-Ukraine war

• An article by Dylan Malyasov titled "U.S.-Made Laser-Guided Weapon System Spotted in Ukraine" was posted at defense-blog.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Dylan Malyasov titled "Ukraine, Slovakia to Jointly Build 155–Milimeter Artillery Systems" was posted at defense-blog.com on July 1, 2023.

## **Comments about Russian mutiny**

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Arthur Parashar titled "Prepare for 'Deeply Dangerous and Unpredictable' Russia if Vladimir Putin Is Replaced, Says Security Expert Who Wonders Whether the Country Will 'Go Full on Fascist'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 25, 2023.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Putin Tells Russian Troops They 'Stopped Civil War' and Holds Minute's Silence for Those Killed During Wagner 'Mutiny' as Mercenary Chief Prigozhin Begins Life in Exile in Belarus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 27, 2023.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Mutiny Canceled: Russia Returns Two Tons of Loot Worth \$111 Million to Wagner Warlord [Yevgeny] Prigozhin" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Russian State-Controlled TV Launches Campaign Against Wagner's Prigozhin" was posted at jpost.com on July 7, 2023.

### **Comment about nuclear plant**

• An article by George Iddenden titled "Russian Forces Evacuate Zaporizhzhia Nuclear Plant Amid Fears Putin's Troops Are Preparing to 'Sabotage' It, Ukraine Intelligence Warns – as Moscow Brands Claim 'Pure Lies'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Ukraine, Russia Accuse Each Other of Planning Imminent Attack Against Europe's Largest Nuclear Plant" was posted at foxnews.com on July 5, 2023.

### **Comments about China and Cuba**

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Report: China Has Had an Intelligence Base in Cuba for at Least 30 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments about China's financial difficulties**

• An article by Chris Clark titled " 'This Is Their Last Decade': This Famed Geopolitical Analyst Says China Will Collapse in the Next 10 Years" was posted at moneywise.com on June 30, 2023.

### More comments about China

• An article by John Hayward titled "Chinese Navy Pays Rare Five-Day Visit to Nigeria" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Patrick Tucker titled "China's Commercial Space Ventures Pose a Variety of Threats; DOD Officials Say" was posted at defenseone.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "China's Latest Move [Implementing Export Controls on Two Specific Minerals] Could Send Electronic Prices Skyrocketing for Americans" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

## **Comments about China and Taiwan**

• An article by Richard Engel, Charlotte Gardiner and Larissa Gao titled "Taiwan Doesn't See Conflict as 'Imminent' – but It's Preparing Anyway" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Yimou Lee titled "China Aims to Sap Taiwan Morale With 'Escape Plan' Misinformation" was posted at reuters.com on July 6, 2023.

## **Comments about Israel**

• An article by Sam Halpern titled "'Israeli Forces Are Happy to Kill Children' – BBC Anchor Tells Ex-PM Bennett" was posted at jpost.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "BBC Apologizes After Anchor Says 'Israeli Forces Are Happy to Kill Children'" was posted at jpost.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Matt Bradley and Lawahez Jabari titled "Jenin Residents Begin Picking Up Pieces After Israeli Forces End Raid" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Luke Tress titled "UN Chief: Israel 'Obviously' Used Excessive Force in Jenin; Israel Demands Retraction" was posted at timesofisrael.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Israelis Block Highways, Demonstrate Outside Ministers' Homes in Judicial Reform Protests" was posted at jpost.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments about Iran**

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran-Russia-China: Tehran Believes It Is Moving Toward Triple Alliance" was posted at jpost.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Lawrence Ukenye titled "[U.S.] Navy Stops Iran From Seizing Two Commercial Ships" was posted at politico.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Jennifer Sor titled "Cheap Oil From Iran Is Filling the Hole Left by Saudi Arabia and Russia's Production Cuts" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "U.S. Has Military Options for Iran's Nuclear

Threat, Air Force Chief Tells Jerusalem Post" was posted at jpost.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Mike Florio titled "With Aspirations Beyond Golf, Saudi Arabia Will Launch a Sports Investment Group" was posted at nbcsports.com on July 5, 2023.
- An article by Dan Wolken titled "Why Would [Tennis Icon] Billie Jean King Support Tennis Talks With Saudi Arabia? She's a Realist" was posted at usatoday.com on July 6, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Muyu Xu titled "Saudi Arabia Hikes Most August Oil Prices to Asia After Supply Cuts" was posted at reuters.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments about Sudan**

• An article titled "Fighting Rages in Sudan as Army Tries to Cut Rapid Support Forces Supply Lines" was posted at aljazeera.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Chris Roberts titled "Is Cameroon the Next Sudan?" was posted at foreignpolicy.com on July 6, 2023.

• A Reuters article titled "Iran and Sudan Look to Restore Diplomatic Ties" was posted at reuters.com on July 6, 2023.

### International miscellaneous news

• An article by John Oyewale titled "52 Dead, 32 Injured After Road Accident in Kenya" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Hannah Osborne titled "Man Attacked by Shark [in the Red Sea in Egypt] Was Waiting to Die, Then Dolphins Saved His Life" was posted at livescience.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "[British] Military Families [at a Former Airbase in Essex] Given Just One Week to Leave Homes to Make Room for Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Kamil Kowalcze titled "Germany to Lift Defense Budget to Record \$56.4 Billion, Meeting 2% NATO Target" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 4, 2023.

- An article by Gerald Imray titled "Outrage Erupts in South Africa Over Video of Deputy President's Security Officers Stomping on Man" was posted at apnews.com on July 4, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Scientists Warn Africa Is Splitting in Two: 2,000-Mile Crack That Appeared Along South-East of the Continent Is Widening by One Inch Every Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 6, 2023.

#### • • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### **Slave-owners – interesting observation**

• An article by Samantha Chang titled "Slavery Investigation Backfires on Mainstream Media – Every Living President (Except Trump) Descended From Slaveholders" was posted at westernjournal.com on June 27, 2023.

• An article by Josh Dickey titled " 'Gutfeld' [Show] Celebrates Donald Trump as Only U.S. President Whose Ancestors Never Owner Slaves: 'Why Isn't This a Bigger Deal?' " was posted at thewrap.com on June 30, 2023.

#### Deficit

• An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "New York Times Editorial Board [Finally] Admits Excessive Government Borrowing 'Unsustainable'" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 6, 2023.

#### **Republicans and Democrats – wasting money on earmarks**

• Looking back to March 2021, an article by Sean Moran titled "House Republicans Vote to Reinstate Earmarks" was posted at breitbart.com on March 17, 2021.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jacob Bliss titled "Report: Over 7,500 Earmarks Totaling \$16 Billion Being Negotiated for Spending Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

• An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Report: Congress Secures \$16 Billion in Earmark Funding for Local Pet Projects" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Sean Moran titled "Report: Senate Republicans Are 7 of the Top 10 Lawmakers Who Used Earmarks" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

### Recent history – trying to pack the Supreme Court (when they don't get their way)

• Looking back to April 2021, a press release titled "President Biden to Sign Executive Order Creating the Presidential Commission on the Supreme Court of the United States" was posted at whitehouse.gov on April 9, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2021, an article by Sahil Kapur titled "Democrats to Introduce Bill

to Expand Supreme Court From 9 to 13 Justices" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 14, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2021, an article by Krishnadev Calamur and Nina Totenberg titled "Democrats Unveil Long-Shot Plan to Expand Size of Supreme Court From 9 to 13" was posted at npr.org on April 15, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2021, an article by David G. Savage titled "Can Democrats Really Expand the Supreme Court?" was posted at latimes.com on April 16, 2021.

• Looking back to September 2021, an audio hosted by Michael Martin titled "The Case for

Court Packing as a Way to Promote Democracy" was posted at npr.org on Sept. 5, 2021.

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Kermit Roosevelt III titled "I Spent 7 Months Studying Supreme Court Reform; We Need to Pack the Court Now" was posted at time.com on Dec. 10, 2021.

• Looking back to December 2021, Senator [Elizabeth] Warren Calls for Supreme Court Expansion to Protect Democracy and Restore Independent Judiciary" was posted at warren.senate.gov on Dec. 15, 2021.

• Looking back to June 2022, an article by Matt Vespa titled "Ocasio-Cortez: We Need to Pack the Court Because There's No Checks and Balances [Showing Ignorance About the Separation of Powers]" was posted at townhall.com on June 24, 2022.

• Looking back to June 2022, an article titled "Democrats Must Reform the Supreme Court to Save It" was posted at nymag.com on June 30, 2022.

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Julia Mueller titled "House Democrats Tout Bill to Add Four Seats to Supreme Court" was posted at thehill.com on July 18, 2022.

• Looking back to October 2022, an article by Ben Schnurr titled "Court Packing Is the Only Viable Option to Fix the Supreme Court" was posted at dailycollegian.com (University of Massachusetts) on Oct. 5, 2022.

• Looking back to October 2022, an article by Pema Levy titled "How the Left Lost Faith in

SCOTUS and Learned to Love Packing the Court" was posted at motherjones.com on Oct. 14, 2022.

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Stephen Neukam titled "[Senator Ted] Cruz Proposes Constitutional Amendment to Stop Supreme Court-Packing" was posted at thehill.com on March 22, 2023.

# Current attempt – trying to pack the Supreme Court again

- An article by Paul Bedard titled "Adam Schiff Leads Call to Pack Supreme Court With Liberals" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 3, 2023.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "AOC Demands Court Packing, Investigation Into Chief Supreme Court Justice After Rulings Against Affirmative Action, [Against] Student Loan Forgiveness" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 3, 2023.
- An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Democrats Ramp Up Pressure on Biden to Pack the Supreme Court After Latest Rulings" was posted at foxnews.com on July 5, 2023.
- An article by John Sexton titled "Washington Post: Biden Under Leftist Pressure After 'Radical' SCOTUS Rulings That Are Popular With Most Americans" was posted at hotair.com on July 5, 2023.

# Supreme Court – no bailout of student debt

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Supreme Court Rules Biden Doesn't Have Authority to Impose His \$400 Billion Student Loan Forgiveness Program on Taxpayers" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Supreme Court Quoted Pelosi [Saying That the President Does Not Have the Power for Debt Forgiveness] in Decision That Killed Biden's Student Debt Cancellation" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Supreme Court Strikes Down Plan to Forgive Student Loan Debt; Biden Vows to Use Alternate Path" was posted at usatoday.com on June 30, 2023.

### Supreme Court – negative reactions to putting merit over affirmative action

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Liberals Outraged That Asian Students Will Finally Get a Fair Chance" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Jemele Hill Accuses Asians of 'Carrying the Water for White Supremacy' for Backing Affirmative Action Decision" was posted at foxnews.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Drey titled "Universities React to SCOTUS Affirmative Action Ruling, Harvard Vows to Find Loophole" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2023.

- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "Hyperbolic MSNBC Predicting Return of Segregation" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 30, 2023.
- An article by Amber Harding titled "WNBA's Natasha Cloud Says 'Our Country Is

Trash' in Wake of Supreme Court's Affirmative Action Ruling" was posted at outkick.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "WNBA Star Natasha Cloud Lashes Out and Ridiculously Claims All White Americans Have 'Privileges'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Juan Paolo David titled "[WNBA's] Natasha Cloud Calling America 'Trash' Has Fans Shredding Her on the Internet: 'Send Her to Russia in Exchange for Some Old Ammo and a Bottle of Vodka'" was posted at sportskeeda.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "R&B Artist Jill Scott Is Slammed for Savage National Anthem Rendition Branding the U.S. as 'Home of the Slave' and 'Not the Land of the Free' in Woke July 4<sup>th</sup> Attack on American Culture" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 6, 2023.

## Supreme Court – positive reactions to putting merit over affirmative action

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "'Major Win': Candace Owens Reacts to SCOTUS Affirmative Action Ruling" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Brad Callas titled "Charles Barkley to Leave \$5 Million in His Will for Black Auburn [University] Students Following Supreme Court Ruling" was posted at complex.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Rikki Schlott titled "Colleges Should Apply Affirmative Action – Based on Needs, Not Race" was posted at nypost.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Vivek Ramaswamy titled "Affirmative Action Cannot Fully End Unless One Executive Order is Repealed [Lyndon Johnson's Executive Order 11246 Which Mandated That Federal Contractors Adopt Race-Based Hiring Preferences]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

### Biden hypocrisy – lecturing about white privilege

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Sizzling Hypocrisy: Biden Vows to Target White 'Privilege' in College Admissions After Supreme Court Strikes Down Affirmative Action" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Joseph Simonson and Andrew Kerr titled "Joe Biden Says He Wants to Crack Down on 'Privilege' in Education; He Once Called UPenn's President to Get His Granddaughter In" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 1, 2023.

### Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Glenn Chafetz titled "Defending Against State-Sponsored Espionage Targeting the U.S. Private Sector Is a Team Effort" was posted at thecipherbrief.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Sean Moran titled "Bipartisan Lawmakers Move to Rein In 'Mass Surveillance' – Stop Government From Circumventing 4<sup>th</sup> Amendment" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

### Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Matt Berg and Josh Gerstein titled "Judge Limits Biden Administration Contact with Social Media Firms" was posted at politico.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Biden Administration to Appeal Judge's Order Blocking Contact With Social Media Companies" was posted at dailywire.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Biden Administration Appeals Injunction Preventing It From Coordinating With Social Media to Suppress Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Liberal Media Cries Because a Judge Revoked Biden's Censorship Privileges" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "'If It Was a Different Administration, You Might Have a Different Take': CNBC Hosts Spar Over Biden Censorship Ruling" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Doubles Down on Social Media Censorship" was posted at townhall.com on July 5, 2023.

### **Comments about free speech**

• An article by Joe Hutchison titled " 'Whole Process Took 10 Seconds': Stanford University Students (Forced to Undergo 'Free Speech Training' After Woke Dean and Law Grads Heckled Trump Judge) Say Course Was a Joke" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Democrat Attorney General [Kris Mayes of Arizona] Promises to Disregard Supreme Court Ruling Protecting Free Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by James Bovard titled "Biden Administration Thinks It Has Divine Right to Nix Conservatives' Free Speech Rights" was posted at nypost.com on July 5, 2023.

# Comments about A.I.

• An article by Matthew Phelan titled "\$50,000 a Year to Get Taught by A.I.: Harvard Announces It Will Teach Students Using an Artificial Intelligence Instructor Next Semester" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Candace Hathaway titled "A.I.-Powered Professors to Teach Harvard Coding Class: 'Eventually Appropriate a 1-to-1 Teacher-Student Ratio'" was posted at theblaze.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Hope Seck titled "U.S. Military Calls for Better Weapons to Fight Artificial Intelligence" was posted at marinecorpstimes.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Capoot titled "Authors Sue OpenA.I., Allege Their Books Were Used to Train ChatGPT Without Their Consent" was posted at cnbc.com on July 5, 2023.

# Comments about U.S. military

• An article by John Hugh Demastri titled "Even Veterans Are Steering Their Families Away From America's New Woke Military" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by John Haughey titled "Next War Won't Resemble Any War Ever Fought Before, Retiring Pentagon Chief [General Mark Milley] Says" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Sam Skove titled "Army Mulls New Tool to Track Soldier Readiness" was posted at defenseone.com on July 3, 2023.

# Comments about climate change

• An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Bill Gates-Backed Companies Approved to Sell 'Lab-Grown' Chicken in the U.S." was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "White House Report Signals Openness to Manipulating Sunlight [Called 'Solar Radiation Modification'] to Prevent Climate Change" was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "White House Examining Plans That Deflect Sun's Rays to Cool Earth" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "10 States Want to Sue the EPA Over Wood-Fired Stoves" was posted at townhall.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Ryan Morgan titled "Environmental Concerns Surround Biden's Hydrogen

Energy Plan" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Greenlights 'Massive' New Jersey Offshore Wind Project Despite Rising Costs" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

### Green energy – versus coal

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

## Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

### Fossil fuel – Warren Buffett

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Josh Funk titled "[Warren] Buffett's Company Owns Nearly 24% of Occidental Petroleum" was posted at apnews.com on March 28, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Josh Funk titled "Warren Buffett Buys Another \$127 Million Worth of Occidental Petroleum Stock" was posted at apnews.com on May 16, 2023.

• An article by Josh Funk titled "Warren Buffett's Firm Buys More Occidental Petroleum and Now Owns More Than 25% of the Oil Producer" was posted at apnews.com on June 29, 2023.

### **Comments about electric vehicles**

• An article by David Harsanyi titled "Electric Cars Are An Expensive Scam" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by C. Douglas Golden titled "Biden's Energy Secretary Runs Into EV Charger Shortage on Tour Touting 'Green' Energy" was posted at westernjournal.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Amy Furr titled "FAA Approves World's First Electric Flying Car for Testing" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Eric Revell titled "Tesla Shares Spike as Price Cuts Boost Record Car Deliveries" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 3, 2023.

## Inflation

• An article by Tom Olohan titled "CNN Regurgitates Ridiculous Biden Propaganda on Inflation" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Aaron Kliegman titled "Biden Regulations Have Cost Americans Almost \$10,000 Per Household: Study" was posted at foxnews.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Madeline Coggins titled "Small Business Owner Reveals the True Cost of 'Bidenomics': 'We're Hurting'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Insane: Biden Is Running for 2024 on His Disastrous Economic Record" was posted at nypost.com on July 5, 2023.

### Finances

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "Billionaire Cowboys: Western Ranch Sales Are Booming as Wealthy Americans Carve Up Swathes of Prairie for Hunting, Fishing and Skiing – Including Yellowstone Creator Who Bought 270,000-Acre Estate Featured in Hit Show for \$350 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Colman Rowan titled "Fourth of July Cookout Costs 15% More Since Biden Took Office" was posted at justthenews.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Megan Henney titled "U.S. Housing Market Defying Crash Expectations as Supply Shortage Keeps Prices High" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 4, 2023.

### **General comment about reparations**

• An article by Hannah Bleau titled "[Missouri Democrat] Cori Bush on Independence Day: 'Today Is a Great Day to Demand Reparations'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

# **Comments** – pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• An article by Anthony Cash titled "Texas Heartbeat Act Resulted in 10,000 Additional Babies Born Last Year, Study Suggests" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Arthur Goldberg titled "Will Fetal Surgery Advancements Re-Frame the Abortion Debate in Favor of Pro-Lifers?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "[Iowa[ Republican Governor [Kim Reynolds] Calls Special Session to Push Abortion Restrictions" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Texas Organization [Gladney Center for Adoption] Reports 30% Spike in Adoptions Since Reversal of Roe vs. Wade" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments** – **pro-abortion**

• An article by Landon Mion titled "Pro-Life Groups Urge House GOP to Repeal DOD Policy Giving Service Members Time Off, Funding for Abortions" was posted at foxnews.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "ACLU's Ohio Abortion and Child 'Sex Change' Surgery Measure to Make November Ballot" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 5, 2023.

### Gender "pride" stories

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "The Party Never Stops! [Secretary of Health Madam Levine Pushes] Declares 'Summer of Pride'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2023.

• An article by Noelle Mering titled "California Bills Keep Pride Marching Long Past June" was posted at dailywire.com on July 3, 2023.

#### Transgender and churches

• An article by Peter Smith titled "United Methodist s Lose One-Fifth of U.S. Churches in Schism Driven by Growing Defiance of LGBTQ Bans" was posted at apnews.com on July 6, 2023.

#### **Transgender – state news**

• An article by Anthony Cash titled "[North Carolina] Governor Vetoes Bipartisan Bill Protecting Women's Sports" was posted at dailywire.com on July 5, 2023.

### Transgender – school news

• An article by James Gordon titled "Parents of Teenage Girl Sue Wyoming School District

After She Was Secretly Allowed to Identify a Boy in His Freshman Year of High School – and Teachers Discussed Lying to the Parents in Emails" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander and Alex Hammer titled "University of Cincinnati Gender Studies Professor Aged 28 (Who Gave Student Zero Grade for Using Phrase 'Biological Women') Is Slapped With Formal Warning and Ordered to Undergo Free Speech Training" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Texas Anatomy Professor [Dr. Johnson Varkey at the St. Philip's College in San Antonio] Who Also Works as a Pastor Is Fired After Teaching Students Sex Is Determined by X and Y Chromosomes – Causing Four to Walk Out of His Class: 'I Just Teach Basic Biology'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 5, 2023.

# **Boycotting Bud Light**

• An article by Anson Frericks (former Anheuser-Busch Executive) titled "Anheuser-Busch's CEO [Brendan Whitworth] Has Failed to Fix the Bud Light Crisis; He Must Quit Now and Let Someone Else Right This Sinking Ship – for the Sake of Ordinary Americans' 401-Ks, Says Brand's Ex-President of Sales" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Melissa Koenig titled "The Human Cost of Bud Light's \$20 Billion Dylan Mulvaney Fiasco: Two Bottling Plants Are Forced to Cut Production and Lay Off 645 Staff Due to Decline in Demand for the Troubled Brand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2023.

• An article by David Ng titled "Kid Rock Concert-Goers Vow to Drink 'Anything But Bud Light' as Sales Continue to Plummet" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2023.

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Kid Rock Is Selling Bud Light at His Bar Again – Despite Shooting Up Case With His AR-15 [in April]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 5, 2023.

# **Embracing ESG and DEI**

• An article by Frank Wright titled "How BlackRock's Larry Fink Uses ESG and A.I. to Control the World's Money" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Recording Show White Berkeley Law Dean Appearing to Tell Class He Illegally Discriminates Against Potential Hires to Boost Diversity – and Bragging He'll Deny It If Deposed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "[Driver] Bubba Wallace Takes Shot at NASCAR Fans Who Resist Diversity, Inclusion Efforts" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

# **Rejecting ESG and DEI**

• An article by Ryan Walters titled "If We [Conservatives] Can't Define 'Woke,' We Can't Win the Battle for Our Schools" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "Federal Commissioner [Andrea Lucas]: Supreme Court [Affirmative Action] Ruling Will Crack Down [With Lawsuits] on Corporations' Left-Wing Programs [of ESG and DEI]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by John F. Trent titled "After the Walt Disney Company Canned Chief Diversity Officer Latondra Newton, Warner Bros. Discovery and Netflix Lose Their Diversity Heads" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on July 3, 2023.

### **Illegal immigration – constitutional duty**

• Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

### Illegal immigration – comments about sending migrants to other states

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Gives Two More 'Sanctuary' Cities the Chance to Live Up to Their Claim [Adding Denver and Los Angeles to Washington DC, New York City, Chicago and Philadelphia]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 26, 2023.

• An article by Jack Herrera titled "Another Bus Carrying Dozens of Migrants From Texas Arrives at Union Station in Downtown LA" was posted at latimes.com on July 1, 2023.

### Illegal immigration - in January, government suggested migrants in citizens' homes

• Looking back to January 2023, a press release by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken titled "Launch of Welcome Corps – Private Sponsorship of Refugees" was posted at state.gov on Jan 19, 2023.

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sam Faddis titled "Wonder Where All These Immigrants Are Going to Live? Your Spare Bedroom Apparently [After the State Department Kicked Off 'the Welcome Corps]" was posted at andmagazine.com on April 18, 2023.

### Illegal immigration - Eric Adams repeated the idea of migrants in citizens' homes

• An article by Emma Campbell titled "NYC Mayor [Eric] Adams Says It's His 'Vision' to Eventually House Migrants in New Yorkers' Private Homes' was posted at mrctv.org on June 6, 2023.

## More comments – illegal immigration

• An article by Cynthia Allen titled "Biden Administration Finally Found Migrant Group It Doesn't Want: Religious Workers" was posted at star-telegram on June 26, 2023.

• An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Biden Plan to Move Migrant Teenagers Into North Carolina Boarding School 'Alarming'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "DeSantis Outlaws Out-of-State Driver's Licenses Issued to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Illegal Immigrants Allegedly Fleeing Florida After New Driver's License Law Goes Into Effect" was posted at redstate.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Illegal Immigrant Gets Life in Prison for Raping 9-Year-Old Who Later Got Abortion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 6, 2023.

## Comments about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

### **Increasing violence**

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Washington D.C. on Edge as 'Explosive Devices' and Molotov Cocktail Explode Outside Nike Store, Truist ATM and Safeway Grocery With Suspect on the Loose" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "San Francisco Is An American Disgrace – Former Glory City Now Sees Teenagers Attacking Mothers With Baseball Bats" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 6, 2023.

# Soaring theft

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Patrick Reilly titled "Circle K Clerk (Who Worked at Store 18 Years) Sues After Firing for Touching Shoplifter Who Stole Cigarettes" was posted at nypost.com on June 17, 2023.

• An article by Joyce Cohen, Deshania Andrews, Craig McCarthy and Natalie O'Neill titled "Shoplifting in NYC Is So Bad Supermarkets Are Locking Up, Installing Anti-Theft Devices on \$6 Ice Cream: 'This Is the Age We Live In Now'" was posted at nypost.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Jared Klickstein titled "The Shoplifting Epidemic Taking Over America

With a \$100 Billion Annual Price Tag" was posted at nypost.com on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "Thieves Boost Over \$700,000 Worth of Rare Wines in Daring Break-In at Southern California Store" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Baton-Wielding Gangs of Teenagers in Ski Masks Are Attacking Moms and Nannies Outside Schools and Robbing Them of Their Cell Phones in One of San Francisco's Wealthiest Neighborhoods" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 5, 2023.

#### Homeless problem across America

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "San Diego Opens First 'Safe Sleeping Site' Tents for Homeless People After Council Voted to Ban Homeless Encampments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 5, 2023.

#### Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Emma Colton titled "Armed Las Vegas Worker Stopped Likely Mass Shooter in His Tracks, but Received Little Attention" was posted at foxnews.com on July 4, 2023.

### Black lives matter corporation – seeds of Marxism

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "California Judge Throws Out \$10 Million Lawsuit Against BLM Leader" was posted at dailyfetched.com on July 3, 2023.

### **Comments about police mistakes**

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Craig T. Lee titled "Wrongfully Convicted Black Man Receives \$6 Million After Spending 23 Years in Prison" was posted at bet.com on Dec. 10, 2021.

• An article by Iman Milner titled "Wrongfully Convicted Black Man Sues Police Department After Spending 16 Years Incarcerated" was posted at blackenterprise.com on July 5, 2023.

### Covid censorship

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Jen Psaki Repeatedly Pushed Big Tech to Censor

Covid Information; Federal Judge Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Covid Was a Trojan Horse': Missouri Attorney General [Andrew Bailey] Reacts to Judge's Ruling Against Biden Administration's Censorship Efforts" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC [Barbara] McQuade: 'Merit' to Social Media Covid Censorship Lawsuit" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Darrell] Issa: Covid Censorship Was 'Dangerous' for Health; Correct Information Was Stifled" was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's [Phil] Mattingly: Biden 'Regularly' Sought Censorship on Covid, Tech Companies Mostly Gave In and That's 'Probably What We Should Do'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2023.

### **Comments about CDC**

• An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Outgoing CDC Chief [Rochelle Walensky] Ominously Forecasts 'Another Public Health Crisis'" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on July 1, 2023.

### **Comments about covid-relief funds**

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Former Pfizer Employee Charged With Insider Trading Related to Covid Treatment" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2023.

### Helping those who refused covid jabs

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Troops Fired for Refusing to Get the Vaccine Over Religious Beliefs Accuse Biden Administration of 'Harassment' – and Warns U.S. Military Readiness Will Continue to 'Bleed and Decay' If Congress Doesn't Act" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2023.

### Has the covid vaccine caused deaths?

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "CDC Removed 'Covid Vaccine' as Cause of Death on Death Certificates" was posted at dailyfetched.com on July 5, 2023.

### **Comments about masks**

• An article by Joshua Fechter titled "Texas Supreme Court Says Governor Greg Abbott's Covid Ban on Local Mask Rules Was Lawful" was posted at texastribune.com on June 30, 2023.

### **Comments about Disney entertainment**

• An article by John Nolte titled "Disney's 'Indiana Jones 5' Bombs Over Long Fourth of July Weekend" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by David Ng titled " 'Sound of Freedom' Beats Disney's 'Indiana Jones 5' by

Millions of Dollars on 2,000 Fewer Screens on July 4<sup>th</sup>, was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2023.

## Comments about other entertainment media

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Disney Will Begin Mass Layoffs [Estimated at 7,000 Workers] This Week, CEO Announces" was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2023.

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "ESPN Axes Multiple Well-Known Personalities [Including Neil Everett, Jeff Van Gundy, Max Kellerman, Suzie Kolber, Todd McShay, Jalen Rose and Steve Young] as Disney Layoffs Continue" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2023.

## **Comments about Tucker Carlson**

• An article by David Mark titled "Tucker Carlson to Interview 2024 Republican Candidates at Iowa Midsummer Confab" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 7, 2023.

### When did the deep state declare war on Trump?

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Julio Rosas titled "Tucker Says This Is the Moment the DC Establishment Wanted to Lock Up Trump [Citing the Debate Stage on February 16, 2016, When Trump Said: 'The Invasion of Iraq Was a Costly Mistake and It Was a Mistake Based on a Lie That the U.S. Government Knew About Beforehand' – Which Implicated Too Many People on Both Sides]" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2023.

# Will corporate media return Pulitzer prizes?

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

### More comments about corporate news media

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Joy Reid: 'I Got Into Harvard Because of Affirmative Action' Surprising No One" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 2, 2023.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Joe Rogan Says the 2020 Election Was 'Rigged' by the Media" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Ken Meekins titled "AP Uses Independence Day Article to Try to Attack the Word 'Patriot' by Tying It to Racism, Extremism and Trump" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Joy Reid Says She Didn't Leave the House on July 4 'Because America Is Awash With Guns'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "It Must Be Nice to Be a Democrat Seeking to Rewrite Covid History With Such a Compliant Media Establishment in Tow" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 6, 2023.

## Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• An article by Chuck Devore titled "California Governor Gavin Newsom: The Groomed-From-Birth Leftist Who Expects to Be President" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 26, 2023.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by Ben Whitehead titled "RFK Jr. Defends Vaccine Stance, Says Democratic Party Has 'Lost Its Way'" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Alice Giordano titled "RFK Jr. Decries Biden Administration's Withholding of Some JFK Assassination Records" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by James Franey titled "RFK Jr. Raises \$3 Million in Three Days: Democratic Hopeful Piles the Pressure on Biden With Support From More Americans – So Will Joe Have the Courage to Debate Him?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 6, 2023.

### Sad to watch – Joe Biden's age limitations

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

• Looking back to June 2023, a press release titled "Designating June 15, 2023, as "World Elder Abuse Awareness Day' and the month of June as 'Elder Abuse Awareness Month'" was posted at grassley.senate.gov on June 15, 2023.

• An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Reveals That Obama Is 'Helping Out a Lot' and Jokes That He Looks for the Ex-President Every Time He Hears Hail to the Chief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 29, 2023.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Joe Biden Turns July 4<sup>th</sup> Education Event Into the D.C. Blunder-Dome" were posted at redstate.com on July 4, 2023.

## Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

• An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Alex Soros Huddled With Top Democrats Shortly After Taking Over His Father's Nonprofit Empire" was posted at foxnews.com on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "State Department Blames Covid for Failed Afghanistan Withdrawal" was posted at frontpagemag.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Terry Paulson titled "Biden Campaign Strategy – Basements and Bribery" was posted at townhall.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Derek Hunter titled "Are Democrats [Politicians] Really This Dumb or Do They Just Know Their Voters Are?" was posted at townhall.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "White House Press Secretary Says Biden Wants 'to Get to the Bottom of Cocaine Found at White House" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Ben & Jerry's [Ice Cream Giant] Delivers Fourth of July Edict: 'Stolen Indigenous Land' Must Be Returned" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Defies Own Travel Ban, Stumps for Biden in Idaho" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Michael Whittaker titled "Pennsylvania Governor Caves to Teachers Union on School Choice [Dropping School Vouchers]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Frances Floresca titled "Jill Biden Claims Husband Is 'The Education President' – but Nation's Test Scores Are at Historic Low" was posted at dailycaller.com on July

5, 2023.

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "First Lady Claims Biden Is the 'Education President'

– There's Just One Problem With That [National Test Scores Are Plunging]" was posted at townhall.com on July 6, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "[Delaware] State Supreme Court Lets University of Delaware Keep Biden Senate Records Hidden From the Public" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 6, 2023.

# **Conservative supporters and detractors**

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Dylan Abad titled "[Florida] Senator Rick Scott [Tongue-in-Cheek] Issues Travel Advisory Warning Florida Is 'Openly Hostile Toward Socialists'" was posted at wfla.com [Tampa] on May 23, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "[Florida] Senator Rick Scott [Tongue-in-Cheek] Tells 'Socialists and Communists' to Stay Away From 'Free State of Florida'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Winsome Sears Calls Ketanji Brown Jackson a Diversity Hire" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2023.

• An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "Arkansas Governor [Sarah Huckabee Sanders] Pushes for State's First Supreme Court Conservative Majority" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 4, 2023.

### **Republican presidential candidates**

• An article by Naveen Athrappully titled " 'We Are Way Behind' Trump: DeSantis Super PAC Spokesperson Admits 'Uphill' Battle" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 4, 2023.

### **Comments about Trump**

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Pence Does Not 'Remember Any Pressure' From Trump to Urge Governors to Find 2020 Election Fraud" was posted at dailywire.com on July 2, 2023.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Mike Pence Says Trump Would Not Have Withdrawn Troops From Afghanistan" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 2, 2023.

### General interest

• An article by Alice Wright titled "Miracle Baby Born at 22 Weeks Is Given Heartwarming Send-Off by Connecticut Hospital Where She Was the Most Premature Infant Ever to Survive" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Grace Thornton titled "Sixth Grader's Cinnamon Rolls Raise More Than \$2,600 for Vacation Bible School Offering" was posted at thealabamabaptist.org on July 1, 2023.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "California Man Faces Up to 25 Years in Jail After Posing as His Dead Mother for Over Three Decades – Stealing \$830,000 of Benefits and Racking Up \$28,000 on Credit Cards" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 1, 2023.

. . . . .

An article by Sean Moran titled "Report: Senate Republicans Are 7 of the Top 10 Lawmakers Who Used Earmarks" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Republican Retired Alabama Senator Richard Shelby \$656,406,000
- 2. Republican Retired Oklahoma Senator Jim Inhofe \$510, 520, 000
- 3. Republican Alaska Senator Lisa Murkowski \$489,632,000
- 4. Democrat Hawaii Senators Mazie Hirono and Brian Schartz \$421,560,000
- 5. Republican Retired Missouri Senator Roy Blunt \$350,056,000
- 6. Republican Texas Representative Randy Weber \$287, 537, 000
- 7. Republican South Carolina Senator Lindsey Graham \$262,134,000
- 8. Democrat Retired Vermont Senator Patrick Leahy \$212,525,000
- 9. Republican Louisiana Senator Bill Cassidy \$204,735,000
- 10. Republican & Independent Maine Senators Susan Collins (Republican) and Angus King (Independent) – \$200,057,000

. . . . .

An article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Gives Two More 'Sanctuary' Cities the Chance to Live Up to Their Claim [Adding Denver and Los Angeles to the Other Four]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 26, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Washington D.C. more than 10,000 migrants since April 2022
- New York City more than 8,200 migrants since August 2022
- Chicago more than 2,600 migrants since August 2022
- Philadelphia more than 1,600 migrants since November 2022
- Denver over 210 migrants since May 2023
- Los Angeles over 40 migrants since June 2023

The multi-agency "Operation Lone Star" isn't just about enforcing immigration law, it's also

about keeping the state's citizens safe from crime and deadly drugs. Since its inception, the operation has resulted in the following.

- Over 384,000 illegal immigrant apprehensions
- Over 29,000 criminal arrests
- Over 28,000 felony charges reported
- Seizure of more than 419 million lethal doses of fentanyl

#### • • • • •

An article titled "FDR & the Court Packing Controversy: Full Script" was posted at supremecourthistory.org on July 8, 2023. Following is the article.

• Introduction

In February 1937, President Franklin D. Roosevelt submitted a plan to Congress for increasing the number of Supreme Court Justices from nine to as many as fifteen. His proposal ignited a political powder keg that would burn into the heat of the summer.

• Section One: Background

When President Franklin Delano Roosevelt took office on March 4, 1933, he inherited a nation in distress. Industrial production was down almost 50%. Prices and wages had fallen to disastrous levels. And nearly one third of the labor force was out of work. It was the Great Depression.

• Section Two: The New Deal

Hoping to bring America out of its economic tailspin, FDR began proposing new governmental regulations on local and interstate commerce. He championed measures to limit work hours and set minimum wages for labor. His Agricultural Adjustment Act was designed to raise produce prices by subsidizing farmers not to grow as many crops. Congress swiftly enacted Roosevelt's recovery initiatives, collectively called 'The New Deal,' and sent relief to many in need.

• Section Three: Judicial Opposition

The Supreme Court of the United States soon invalidated many of the president's New Deal measures as unconstitutional. No Supreme Court had ever struck down so many laws so quickly. An adamantly conservative bloc of Justices known as the 'Four Horsemen' consistently held that governmental regulation of commerce and labor infringed on personal liberties. They held that Roosevelt's reforms restricted an individual's right to form contracts – in violation of the 5<sup>th</sup> and 14<sup>th</sup> Amendments. On a 9 man court, the Four Horsemen only needed one more vote for a

majority. Justice Owen Roberts almost always voted with them. Often, so did Chief Justice Charles Evans Hughes. As measure after measure was revoked (including a popular minimum wage law from New York state protecting women and children workers), FDR realized that his New Deal was no match for an old court.

• Section Four: The Proposal

Franklin D. Roosevelt won a landslide re-election in 1936. To him, this confirmed that Depression-weary Americans wanted his initiatives declared constitutional. But the Judiciary Branch stood in the way.

So on February 5, 1937, FDR boldly asked Congress for the authority to reform the Supreme Court. He proposed a plan to appoint an additional Justice for every one not retired by age 70. This would allow him to promptly handpick as many as 6 new judges for the bench. The president argued that the aging court needed more Justices to help with its caseload, because he said its members were "slow and infirm" and behind in their work. But no one doubted his true agenda. Enlarging the Court from 9 to as many as 15 would effectively outnumber the conservatives on the bench and dilute their power.

Yet FDR carefully pointed out that this was not the first time a president had sought to change the number of Supreme Court Justices. Indeed, the Constitution says nothing about the size of the Court, leaving that decision for Congress to determine. Congress originally fixed the number of Supreme Court Justices at 6. Then, it gradually added new seats to the Supreme Court as the country expanded westward. There needed to be enough Supreme Court Justices to preside over the new judicial circuit judges until 1869 and the Justices did double duty.

It 1807, a 7<sup>th</sup> Supreme Court seat was added to represent Kentucky, Ohio and Tennessee.

In 1837, Congress added 2 new justices and 2 new judicial circuits.

A 10<sup>th</sup> seat was added in 1863 to cover the west coast. But in 1866, Congress sought to gradually reduce the Court's size to 7 by forbidding replacement appointments when Justices departed. The intent was to give judges much-needed salary raises and to deny President Andrew Johnson the chance to appoint southern sympathizers to the Court.

Finally, in 1869 Congress fixed the size of the Court at 9.

• Section Five: Court Reactions

The Supreme Court, which was not at all behind on its docket, was insulted by the Roosevelt administration's proposal. Chief Justice Hughes fought back. He wrote a letter to the Senate Judiciary Committee assuring them that the Court was "fully abreast of its work" and that there was "no congestion of cases" on its calendar. Hughes complained that the enlargement plan would be inefficient – with "more judges to hear, more judges to confer, more judges to discuss,

more judges to be convinced and to decide." Even the liberal bloc of Justices opposed the Courtenlargement plan. To stem criticism, Roosevelt told the public in a radio "Fireside Chat" that he was not trying to pack the Court with partisan Justices. Meanwhile, impressed by FDR's landslide victory and concerned that Congress with its large Democratic majority would enact his Court proposal, two Justices unexpectedly voted to uphold New Deal initiatives. Thus on March 29, the Court dramatically reversed itself in upholding the legality of a Washington State minimum wage law for women. Justice Roberts switched his vote from a very similar case from New York decided less than a year before. Writing the opinion in the case, Chief Justice Hughes

said that the due process clauses of the 5<sup>th</sup> and 14<sup>th</sup> Amendments require "the protection of the law against the evils which menace the health, safety, morals and welfare of the people." Two weeks later, Hughes and Roberts cast their votes in a landmark case ruling that federal regulation of labor relations was constitutional.

• Section Six: FDR Perseveres

Other rulings in the Spring of 1937 showed the Supreme Court turning around its stance on New Deal initiatives, including upholding the Social Security Act. It was joked how "a switch in time saved nine." But if this "switch" was a tactic to get the president to drop his petition for judicial reform, then it failed. FDR still wanted his 6 new Justices. In May, Justice Van Devanter, one of the conservatives, announced his retirement. Congress had quietly passed a law allowing Supreme Court Justices to retire and continue to receive their full salary, just as lower court judges did. The old conservative bloc had irretrievably lost its leverage. Still, Roosevelt did not stop pushing Congress to enact a plan for enlarging the court, and his obstinacy made him a target for criticism.

• Section Seven: The Senate Judiciary Committee Reacts

A scathing Senate Judiciary Committee report released in June said that FDR's court bill: "Should be so emphatically rejected that its parallel will never again be presented to the free representatives of the free people of America." Of the 10 Senators who signed the report, 7 were Democrats. Detractors made much of this dissertation within the president's own party.

To heal the rift, Roosevelt invited all 407 Democratic Congressmen (including the signers of the report) to a weekend of fun and games on Jefferson Island in the Chesapeake Bay. It was a brilliant move. After 3 days of relaxed camaraderie, many were willing to reconsider the president's proposal. To capitalize on this momentum, the Roosevelt administration revised the bill to authorize the president to gradually appoint one Justice per calendar year for each member

of the Court who had reached the age of 75. This would allow him 4 appointees – plus a  $5^{th}$  to fill Van Devanter's open seat.

• Section Eight: A Heated Debate

The "Great Debate" on the Court enlargement bill finally opened on the Senate floor in July, 1937. Senate majority leader Joe Robinson of Arkansas led the fight for enacting it. He had

helped power many of the New Deal laws through the Senate and was known as "Scrappy Joe" for his talent for strong-arming his colleagues. Senator Wheeler (the liberal Democrat from Montana) led the fight for defeating it. But both sides faced a common foe. Washington sweltered in the grip of a killer heat wave, and the Congressmen were condemned to argue in an un-air-conditioned chamber.

• Section Nine: The End of the Fight

Senator Robinson opened the proceedings with a two-hour long speech. He had enough promised votes to pass the court bill, but he wanted a clear two-thirds majority to avoid a filibuster. He knew his best tactic would be to make the debate into an endurance contest. One third of the senators were over 60, and in no condition to stew in a hot room. Robinson went long rounds with his opposition, bellowing and stamping his feet like an enraged bull. But strain clearly showed on his reddened face and in the stoop of his shoulders as he fended off assaults to the bill. His trademark vigor flagged, and when he returned to his apartment that night he dropped dead from the heat and stress.

• Section Ten: Burial

The Great Debate was not yet over, but without Senator Robinson's aggressive advocacy, FDR's judiciary bill was doomed. Senators who had been only tenuously committed to the plan switched their loyalties, giving the opposition forces an absolute majority for the first time. At Senator Wheeler's insistence, the measure was put to a vote right away. No concessions were made to spare embarrassment to the administration or its supporters. And so on July 22, 1937 (after 168 days), President Roosevelt's plan for enlarging the Supreme Court was defeated. Senator Hiram Johnson (a Republican from California) summed it up for many when he cried out in Congress, "Glory be to God." FDR would go on to appoint 8 Supreme Court Justices as vacancies opened during his 12 years in office. They would transform the judiciary into a critical partner in implementing the New Deal. But his failed Court-packing campaign marked the last time a president asked Congress to change the number of seats on the Supreme Court.

 $\bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet$ 

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."